WEEKLY BULLETIN

SUMMER TERM 2018

Friday 8th June 2018



SCHOOL OFFICE CONTACT **DETAILS**

TEL: 020 8394 3532

EMAIL: Office1@wallacefieldsjun.surrey.sch.uk

ATTACHED: SCHOOL DISCO FLYER AND SUMMER FAIR RAFFLE TICKETS

SCHOOL LETTERS SENT HOME BY PARENTMAIL OR BOOKBAG DURING THIS WEEK

- All Sweet and Chocolate tombola
- All Final reminder hamper items
- All Lost property. Deadline Friday 8th June
- All PTA School Disco volunteers needed
- Year 5 Science projects in the hall
- Year 5 Message from class reps
 - Year 6 Production rehearsals
- Year 6 Message from class reps
- Year 6 French food tasting

KEY DATES FOR NEXT WEEK

Monday 11 th June	5H Swimming (session 7 of 8)
	Year 4 Heritage Ceramics
	Second Hand Uniform sale 3.30-4pm
Wednesday 13 th June	Selected Kwik cricket Caterham School 9.30 – 11.30a.m.
Thursday 14 th June	PTA Summer Disco 5.45 – 7.00 pm
Friday 15th June	Year 3 Trip to Kew Gardens
	Year 6 French food tasting
	4C class assembly
Sunday 17 th June	PTA Summer Fair 1.00–3.00pm

SECOND-HAND UNIFORM SALE - MONDAY 11th JUNE 3.30-4.30PM

We have such a huge quantity of lost property uniform that has been unclaimed, that Mrs Day has kindly agreed to hold a second hand uniform sale on Monday after school 3.30-4.30pm in the playground. All items will be sold for 50p to £1.

YEAR 6 - FRENCH FOOD TASTING FRIDAY 15th JUNE

Next Friday afternoon, all Year 6 children will be taking part in a French Food Tasting session. To cover the cost of the food, children will need to bring in £1.50. We are still looking for parent helpers to pretend to be market stall holders, you will only need to speak a little French and lots of guidance will be given. If you can help, please e-mail: EFesnoux@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk

YEAR 5 BOYS CRICKET MATCH - WEDNESDAY 13th JUNE

Following trials this week, selected boys have been invited to a Kwik-Cricket festival at Caterham School (CR3 6YA) on Wednesday 13th June. Parents will need to provide transport - we must arrive at 9.20am and should be finished by 11.30am. A WhatsApp group has been set up to try to help parents find lifts if necessary. Mrs Wilson

YEAR 6 PUPIL REACHES FINAL 50 IN 500 WORD STORY COMPETITION

Huge congratulations to Zahra Chaumoo for reaching the final 50 in the 500 Word story competition. To reach the final 50 in a competition with 135,000 entries is an amazing achievement. Zahra was invited to the reception at Hampton Court Palace today with Chris Evans, the Duchess of Cornwall, David Walliams, and a host of other celebrities. Pop stars John Newman and Bastille played at a concert for the finalists. To read Zahra's story and other pupils stories go to https://www.wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/pupils/reading

CELEBRATION EVENING – FRIDAY 6th JULY 2018 DAY EXTENDED UNTIL 4:15PM AND HELPERS NEEDED

The school day will be extended from 3.30pm to an approximate 4:15pm finish so that the children can take part in a special 50th celebration and performance. All children will be expected to attend and stay to the end of the performance at 4.15pm. If your child is unable to attend please email the school office. PTA needs parent volunteers to help run the bouncy castle, help Mr Johnson on the BBQ and staff the bar as well as older siblings or Dads to help on with the football stall. Please email Fran Madel on the PTA at Francesca.madel@gmail.com if you are able to help.

DISTRICT SPORT SELECTION

It is taking a little longer than anticipated to ascertain the participants for this year's district sports but I should know by the end of next week. If you think your child might be a contender, please note that the field events (throwing and jumping) will take place at Stamford Green School on the afternoon of Wednesday 27th June, from about 1.30pm and the track events (sprints, distance and relays) will be held at the David Weir centre near Rose Hill on the afternoon of Friday 29th. It is very unfortunate that this is the week year 5 are away and I am gutted that they won't be able to compete. On the up-side, I'll need double the amount of year 4 children so they have a good chance of getting in! Next week I will hold the final trials during lunchtimes and lists of who should attend will be on the sports notice board by the toilets leading to year 5. I will do my best to get lette rs sent home by next Friday, or failing that, Monday 18th. Please feel free to ask if you have any questions. Mrs Wilson

MATHS QUIZ RESULTS

Huge congratulations to the Maths quiz team who came second, with a point score of 1550, which was only 25 points off the top score. The team was made up of; Tristan More (3A), Diana Jackhobi (4C), Rayan Al Bana (5H) and Fariqleet Anees (6C). We were the only school to send a team with all year groups involved, all other schools brought year 5 and 6 children only - something we are very proud of - especially as we came second by missing the equivalent of 1 question! Mrs Crabb, Maths Co-ordinator

NO HOMEWORK CLUB - FRIDAY 15th JUNE

There will be no homework club next Friday due to the Kew Gardens trip.

PTA

SUMMER FAIR IS FAST APPROACHING

Thank you so much for all your bottles for the bottle tombola this morning, it is much appreciated.

RAFFLE TICKETS - Don't forget to send in your hamper raffle tickets. Attached is a copy so you can print them off at home.

SWEETS - Keep bringing in more sweets and chocolate for the sweet tombola as this stall always sells out quickly. **STUFFED SOCKS** - Next week we need everyone to bring in a couple of clean socks with small gifts and/or few sweets to go on this very popular stall.

VOLUNTEERS - Please let your class rep or email the School Office with a time slot you could help man a stall. We particularly need help on the BBQ, café, sweet tombola and bottle tombola. The class reps contact details are as follows:-

- Year 3 Fiona Cowley and Shamira Graham fi.cowley@gmail.com; shamiragraham@efficacy.org.uk
- Year 4 –Tess Ford; tessford@gmail.com;
- Year 5 Hayley Kumposcht and Mary Sorrell thekumposchts@btinternet.com; marysorrell@hotmail.co.uk
- Year 6 Amanda Kenney and Ann Farquhar james.a.kennedy@btinternet.com; ann-m.farquhar@ntlworld.com

SCHOOL DISCO - THURSDAY 14th JUNE 5.45-7PM

DJ Tony will be back playing children's favourite disco music. So children will need to get their dancing shoes on. Tickets are £5 on the door and include a snack and a drink. It won't be possible without parent volunteers and we need three more volunteers, so please email chambers.griffiths@icloud.com if you are able to help ticking off children as they arrive and leave and serving water and the snacks. Year 3 children should enter and leave through 3A, Year 4 through 3B, Year 5 through 4M and Year 6 through 4C. Flyer is attached.

SILENT AUCTION

To place a bid, simply text the prize number (on the left hand side), your bid and your child's name and class to 07841 378033 e.g. "18. £12 An Other 6C". The closing date is Tuesday 19th June at 7pm. The highest bidders will be notified by Wednesday 20th June and prizes can be picked up from the school office.

DOES YOUR COMPANY OFFER MATCH FUNDING? AN EASY WAY TO RAISE FUNDS FOR THE SCHOOL

Many companies throughout the UK offer employees the chance to boost their fundraising efforts by 'matching' the money they raise. It really is money for nothing, and **your PTA could double the amount of cash it raises with very little effort.** There is a long list of companies who take part in the matching gift scheme; including Banks and other financial institutions, Car manufacturers, high street retailers and other large organisations. Please contact your Human Resources department to check if your company run a scheme and can give you a form to fill in. For more information about Match Funding go to http://www.pta.co.uk/funding/faqs-match-funding.aspx

COMMUNITY

CLUB VALE ARE RECRUITING

Club Vale are recruiting! We are looking for an enthusiastic Playworker to join our existing team within our lively Breakfast and/or After School Club. Working in a fun, and play-orientated environment. Term time only. 7.15am-8.40am and 3-6pm. We are open every day and are willing to negotiate a job share. Playwork experience is not necessary as we offer lots of training and support. Free childcare for staff members. Club Vale is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people and requires all staff and volunteers to demonstrate this commitment in every aspect of their work. Please call Sally Packer for further information on 07905 394 029.

FREE BOOK LAUNCH EVENT IN WATERSTONES EPSOM – SATURDAY 9th JUNE 11am-1pm

Stephanie Clarkson and Mandy Archer, from 38a The Shop, are launching their new beautifully illustrated books retelling classic favourites "The Jungle Book" and "The Secret Garden" at Waterstones, Epsom on Saturday 9th June 11am-1pm. There will be book readings, signings and crafts. They are for younger readers and that they came into Year 3 and 4 as part of the book week to explain about how a book comes to be illustrated and published.

DISCOVER THE HISTORY OF EPSOM COMMON AND THE EPSOM SALTS WELL

On Saturday 7th July 10am-6pm and Sunday 8th July 12 noon – 6pm Christ Church will be holding events on the history of Epsom Common and Epsom Salts well. There will be a history exhibition and talk (2pm Saturday only), children's trail, youth and families interactive walk, light refreshments and bell tower tours followed by a quarter peal (Sunday only). For more information go /. For more information about Christchurch Epsom http://www.christchurchepsom.org.uk/ and for all the activities and events during the MGS04 Epsom and Ewell Arts Festival go to https://mgso4festival.org/events

BLUE HAIR DAY SUNDAY BRUNCH - 24th JUNE 11am-1.30PM

Buffet brunch with entertainment for all the family to raise money for Harrison's Fund and Fighting Duchenne Muscular Dystrophy for £5 for kids and £10 for adults. It is being held in St Martin's School Playground. All the details and tickets are available on https://www.facebook.com/bluehairdaysundaybrunch

OPEN EVENTS AT KING'S COLLEGE SCHOOL, WIMBLEDON

11+ open evening Monday 11th June and Tuesday 9th October, both at 6pm. Whole school open morning Saturday 15th September 2018 9am-12.30pm. Registration deadline for entry at 11+ in 2019 Thursday 15th November 2018.